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DATE:  February 3, 2016 
 
TO:  MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
 
THRU:  BRYANT POWELL, CITY MANAGER 

GIAO PHAM, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 
 
FROM:  HEATHER HODGMAN, PUBLIC WORKS MANAGEMENT ANALYST 
 
SUBJECT: 2016 HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE EVENT  
 
Each year the city hosts the household hazardous waste event.  This event collects hazardous 
materials, electronic recycling, document shredding, white goods and tires.  The city collects 
over 20,000 pounds of material during a one day event.  Pinal County is interested in cost 
sharing the event this year by inviting residents that reside outside the city limits.  This would 
include those in the unincorporated area just north and east of the city limits as well as Gold 
Canyon, a map is attached to reference the boundaries.   
 
The city has averaged spending $23,000 for each event.  Pinal County has agreed to pay up to 
a maximum amount of $10,000 to cover the costs for county residents to use this event.  The 
city has acquired the vendors needed for the event and will be hosting the event at the Public 
Works Facility on Saturday, February 20, 2016.   
 
Pinal County will be presenting the Intergovernmental Agreement to the Board of Supervisors 
on Wednesday, February 3, 2016. Once the Intergovernmental Agreement is executed by Pinal 
County, staff will seek city council’s direction and consideration of approval for entering in to a 
one-time Intergovernmental Agreement for the upcoming household hazardous waste event at 
regular session on February 16, 2016. 
 


